EXTRACT FROM TEACHING AND LEARNING COMMITTEE MINUTES

7 December 2005
05.198
Anonymous Marking of Coursework
The Committee, at its meeting in May 2001, had agreed that the anonymous marking of coursework should be encouraged where practicable and feasible.  Faculties reported to the Committee in October 2002 that this practice was not widespread and they were asked to keep their processes under review.  In May 2005 the Committee asked Faculties to review current practice and to provide an updated report to the Committee, in light of comments in the Student Written Submission.


The Committee received paper TLC/05/95 which set out the current position within Faculties and noted that, while practised in some areas, the predominant view was that anonymous marking of coursework was neither practical, feasible nor desirable.  The Committee noted that it was inherent that anonymous marking was not feasible for some assessment methods and that it would create an additional administrative load.


The Committee considered that, with the use of clear assessment criteria and with robust moderation arrangements in place, there appeared to be no overriding tangible benefits for students or staff in requiring anonymous marking of coursework.


AGREED:


i)
that anonymous marking of coursework should continue to be encouraged by Faculties where it was appropriate, feasible and practical;


ii)
that Faculties devise their own methods for safeguarding student anonymity during the process, but that it should be lifted when internal marking was complete for the purposes of student feedback. 

23 October 2002

02.184
ANONYMOUS MARKING OF COURSEWORK

The Teaching and Learning Committee, at its meeting in May 2001, had agreed to encourage the anonymous marking of coursework where practicable and feasible.  Faculties were asked to report on the operational processes adopted and the types of coursework to which it was applied.

The Committee received Paper TLC/02/76 which provided Faculty reports.  The Committee noted that use of anonymous marking of coursework was not widespread and that, in its absence, it was important to have robust moderation in place.  The Chairman considered that the Faculty of Business and Management’s policy of double marking all examinations and coursework which contributed more than 50% to the overall module mark to be good practice.  There was also blind double marking of dissertations in the Faculty.

It was noted that the Faculty of Informatics was to consider a new assessment cover sheet which only used a student ID number.  

AGREED:
that Faculties keep their operational processes under review.

22 June 2001

01.132
ASSESSMENT HANDBOOK


Ms A Murray presented a report from the meeting of the Working Group held on 19 June 2001 to consider responses received from Faculties in relation to the draft Assessment Handbook which had been circulated for comment (TLC/01/54) (min 01.103 refers).

The Group had highlighted the following issues for consideration by Faculties and the Teaching and Learning Committee:

c)
Anonymity of Coursework  

At its meeting on 2 May 2001, the Committee had agreed to encourage the anonymous marking of coursework where practicable and appropriate.

The Working Group had noted some disagreement in Faculty responses mainly in terms of the implications for student feedback.  It recommended that the Committee clarify that anonymity, in respect of coursework, should end after the completion of marking.  This would guard against bias during the marking process but allow for feedback to be given.  There would be no change to existing arrangements for recording marks in the central database.  Essentially, the process would be managed by individual staff in accordance with procedures developed at Faculty/School/ Subject level.  

AGREED:


iv) that anonymity, in respect of marking coursework, should end after marking is completed (c);
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